SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting
Amended Minutes
April 24, 2023
Absent:
BJ Barger
Carol Thomas

Silvia Harris
Present:





Ruth D’Alessandro, President
Larry Langer, Vice President

Carole Howe Secretary




Bev Ashcraft

Rita Togni
Cheryl Wiseman

Mary Thibault
Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 7:32pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made by Bev, seconded by Rita, passed unanimously.
March Minutes:  Motion to approve March 13, 2023 BOD minutes was made by Larry, seconded by Cheryl, passed unanimously.
President’s Comments: 
Our membership on April 23, 2023 is 1,074.  We have recorded 3 new members in the last 7 days and 8 new members in the last 30 days.  We currently have 14 overdue renewals.  We are on track to exceed our membership dues budget target for FY 23.  Gary believes that implementing automatic recurring memberships has had a stabilizing effect on our membership.  Kudos to Gary for his efforts as Chairperson of the Membership Committee this year.  Gary has also become our Communications Chair this year and has worked in the past few months to update the Ski and Sports Gram.  He has added pictures, relevant information and articles.  As a result, we have received 40% more hits on our Ski and Sports Gram website.

Our trip to Egypt has increased to 18 participants and is still generating interest among the members.  At this time, we have room for one male.  We may be able to expand to 22 participants if there are cancellations from others on the trip.  The Viking cruise to Paris in 2024 has been advertised and already has members signing up for the trip.  The latest report from Ying Prince, our Travel Chair, is that 22 members have signed up for the trip.  At this time, we have 4 cabins available.  However, they will be given up by Viking in two months if our club has not used them.  
According to Bev, all ski trips have been showing a profit, some more than others although it varies widely from trip to trip.  This is likely attributable to trip expansions and lower expenses on some trips.  Bev reports we have also paid deposits for 4 trips next year to hold our trip dates.

The Pickleball event scheduled for April 21, 2023 had 18 participants scheduled to attend.  However, it was cancelled earlier this week due to a lack of air conditioning in the bubble.  Kudos to Rita Togni and Elizabeth Hancock for pursuing the Pickleball event.  There seems to be interest in this event, so hopefully another Pickelball event can be scheduled at a later date.

The Annual Meeting was a great success.  Despite warnings of bad weather, approximately 80 members attended the event.  The purpose was to have a short election meeting and for our members to have the opportunity to socialize with each other.  Appetizers and non-alcoholic beverages were paid for by the club.  The bartenders did a great job and boxed up the leftover food for members to take home.  Kudos to Gary for locating this venue and to all members for attending this event.

Budget and Finance
Gary and Bev had a trial period using BILL.com. Although it is a good automated way to pay repeat vendors and our tour operators, there is a substantial cost per user each month as well as a $1.69 cost per check produced. Gary, Bev and Larry also had a zoom meeting with BILL.com to try to reduce costs. The user charges and per check charges would be approximately $250 per month and $3000.00 per year in addition to our other office expenses. The decision is that it is too expensive for the number of checks that our club writes for us to commit to at this time so our trial subscription to BILL.com was cancelled.
Travel Report
Currently, Ruth is planning another week-long golf trip in November. This trip may be to Kiawah Island, South Carolina. Also, as mentioned last month, Pete is planning a weekend golf outing to Bedford, PA. 

At this time, there have not been any group promotions for Club Med trips in the near future. These trips have generated substantial commissions for our club in the past several years. We have also not had any biking trips since COVID. I plan to meet with Brigid, our Sports and Recreation Chair and Ying Wen Prince our Travel Chair to discuss possibilities for a weeklong biking trip in the next year and for other travel opportunities. 

Old Business
Awards to several volunteers were presented at the Annual Meeting. A special thanks to everyone who received an award and to all our volunteers for everything they do.
We are still attempting to contact Drew Joiner, Bernie Joiner’s son to give him a partial refund for the 2022 Alaska Cruise Bernie paid for and was unable to use due to his death in 2021.  
New Business
Joann St. Peter, our potential new Club Treasurer has been working with Bev and Brian to become familiar with our club finances and the Treasurer’s responsibilities. This evening we need to make a motion to approve JoAnn as our new Treasurer. Joann is well qualified for this job. She worked for 22 years as a Real Estate Specialist/Professional Staff for a regional law firm and 2 International law firms. She also worked for 3 years as a Legal Advisor/Vice President at Allied Capital Corporation, and 16 years as Senior Vice President (US Bank). She has a BS degree from Virginia Tech (VPI) in Business Administration, an MS degree from John Hopkins University in Real Estate Finance, Construction and Development and completed the Graduate School of Banking-University of Washington-Pacific Coast Banking School/Institutional Finance program. Motion made by Larry to nominate JoAnn St.Peter for Treasurer, 2nd by Bev.  Passed Unanimously.

The BoD also needs to nominate and elect a Vice President to the BoD. The duties for this position are included on page 105 of our Policy Manual. These duties include assuming the duties of the President in his/her absence, to ensure that requests for payment conform to the club budget, to sign checks and to ensure that requests for payment of club funds to individuals conform to club policy.  I have asked Larry Langer to consider being nominated for this position, due to his position as the Budget and Financial Manager for our club. He would also be a check signer. Motion made by Bev to nominate Larry for Vice President, 2nd by Rita.  Passed unanimously.

The BoD may choose to add a 4th check signer if needed according to page 11 of the Policy Manual. At this time, we are not signing many checks. Therefore, I recommend that we have 3 check signers, a fourth can be added at any time. The BoD decided to nominate a 4th check signer. Mary T. volunteered to be the 4th check signer. A motion was made by Larry to make Mary the fourth check signer, 2nd by Cheryl.  Passed unanimously.
This evening the BoD also needs to ratify Pete Campbell’s contract and discuss other information and changes in his duties in the past year. Pete’s contract was ratified by the BoD.
David Toms our Sailing Chairperson, is proposing a partnership between our club and ANSA (Annapolis Navy Sailing Association). The SCWDC sailing program desires to sponsor up to 3 sailing events for its members annually on the bay with support from ANSA. In addition, ANSA seeks prospective students for its training classes. SCWDC through a proposal written by David Toms, our Sailing Chair has proposed that ANSA provide sailboats, captains, is responsible for the safety of event participants and assumes liability during each event. Pricing will be set at $40.00 per person. Also, ANSA will provide complimentary memberships for SCWDC members and SCWDC will waive memberships for ANSA members who desire to attend our events. This partnership proposal has not yet been approved by the ANSA board. We are waiting to hear back from them prior to pursuing this further. 

Liaisons
At the May 8 meeting, we will discuss Committees for each BoD member to choose to be a liaison to. These Committees are: Policy Committee, Howard Fisher, Budget and Finance, Larry Langer, Flights/ Eastern Committee, Ken Eng, Joe Gilbert. Jim Suh and Mary-Jo Swinimer are currently cochairs in training, and Charlie Lorenzetti, Eastern; Travel, Ying Wen Prince, Sports and Recreation, Brigid O’Brien, Social/Cultural, vac
May BoD Meeting
At the next BoD meeting, we will discuss the duties and responsibilities of the President, Vice President, and BoD members in detail. One of our new BoD members is unable to attend the meeting this evening, therefore Ruth would prefer to discuss this item at the next BoD meeting.
Reminder:  This is a reminder if you have to miss a board meeting you can contact me or any other board member to find out what we discussed.  You should not miss more than 4 BOD meetings in a year.  Most of our BOD meetings are via zoom.
Next Meeting:  The next BoD meeting will be in person Monday, May 8, 2023 at 5:00 pm at the SCWDC office.  Dinner on our own dime afterwards.

Motion to Adjourn:With no further business to discuss a motion to Adjourn was made at 8:15 pm by Larry seconded by Cheryland approved unanimously.
Future Meetings; 

June 8 or June 19, 2023
July 10, July 17 or 24th
August 7, 2023

September 11 or 25

October 2, 2023

November 6, or Nov. 20, 2023

Dec. 4, 2023
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Howe

Secretary
